
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

I hope everyone who attended our meeting on February 13th enjoyed themselves.  It was a real treat to see Sue 

Johnson and John Firenza, along with Doris Bowler who retired from Sheriff’s Staff.  This is what really adds 

to our group and makes the socialization part of the 711 Club so worthwhile.   

 

Rich Madrigal gave a report on those under the weather.  Rich DeCuir also gave some added information on 

R.G. Smith, and we also have some added information on how Pat O’Neal and his wife are doing.  If anyone 

has information on sick or injured members please pass this information onto Rich Madrigal. 

 

I believe everyone has been enjoying our meals courtesy of Mike Garcia.  However, I must emphasize that we 

pay for the number of meals we have told Mike to prepare, regardless of how many people actually show for 

the luncheon.  The long and the short of it is if you are going to be at the luncheon, and eating, please let us 

know by the cutoff date, and be sure to be there.  If an emergency does come up, and you can’t make it, please 

let us know by email that you won’t be at the luncheon.   Along with this, most of the time we have extra food 

so if you would like a meal to take home for later contact Kathy.  The cost is $8.00 each. 

 

We had originally scheduled the Cyber crimes unit to come in and talk at the February meeting.  However, 

due to last minute conflicts that wasn’t possible.  Kevin Mickelson, the President of the SCDSA, did an  

excellent job at the last minute and provided some very valuable information for those retirees who are  

working as annuitants.  Thanks again Kevin! 

 

Once again let me say how good it is to see everyone at the luncheon, 

especially when we have those who haven’t been for awhile, or who are new 

to the group.  Please keep passing the word and letting our retirees know who 

we are, and that they are welcome to attend any and all of our luncheons. 
 

John 
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1. Del Stuck, Art Stulmann, Leroy Worden, 

 Lonnie Trillo 

2. Nancy Gust 

3. Barbara Scott, Charles Randall,  

 James Babcock 

4. Richard Taylor 

5. Manual Rivera 

6. Richard Matranga 

7. Sue Safholm, Ed Flint, Susan Hanrahan 

8. James Bell, Juanita Hufalar, Joe Millican 

9. Richard Knight 

10. Vera Vaccaro, Larry Ernst 

11. William Brown 

12. Joe Doupe 

14. Jan Jensen 

March Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

 

Annual Dues are Due for 2019 
Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of 

each calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before 

March 1.  A member of “good standing”, are those members who have current 

status of three or more consecutive years.  

 

***************************************************************** 

 

711 Club mailing address change 

The new mailing address for the 711 Club is: 
711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95811  

 

Yes, that is the same address as SCDSA. They have given us permission to use 

there mailing address. 

 

15. Ed  Doonan. Louis Blanas 

17. Ferrel Pendleton, Robert Bell 

18. Joe Simoni, Jim Ackermann 

19. Sharon Cadagan 

20. Earl Boyd, Vaughnene Putman,  

 Donna Staton 

22. Danny Minter 

24. Neil Taber, Val Kobza, Matt Curtis 

25. Gary Boutwell,  Sharon Telles 

26. Paul Evans, Steve Wright 

27. Michael Linn-Kidwell 

28. Jim Hall 

29. Robert White, Darlene Painter,  

 Bob Smalling, Cullis “Don” Jones 

31. Willie Nix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: February 13, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. Lunch was served 

at 12:20 p.m. 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers                        Board of Directors 

X  President John Woodhouse                           X Earl Evans        

X  Vice President Barbara Smith                       X           Tom Guichard  

X  Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon  X           Joann Lee 

X  Secretary Nancy Gust                                   X  Jacqui LeMaster 

X Sgt At Arms Sam Gault            X Richard Madrigal 

 Past President Vacant   X Judy Denton 

 

General Members Present: 35  Speaker:  1     Guests:  None  New Members:  Doris Boller, John Firenza, Sue Johnson. 

    

Sunshine Report:  Presented by Richard Madrigal 

Marv Magers, Bill Woodell and Tom Payton have recently passed away.  R.G. Smith is in a convalescent home at this time and 

moving to a small care facility soon. 

Wendell Phillips is living in a trailer on his property after his house was destroyed in the Southern California fire. 

 

Speaker:  Kevin Mickelson, SCDSA President   

The County is sending more detailed reports to SCERS on the hours that retirees are working.  Five people worked over the 960 

hours allowed for the year.  Soft cushion to be in place of 920 with 960 still being the authorized hours for an annuitant to work in a 

year.  In the future if you work over 960 hours you will be dismissed. 

 

SCERS notified the Sheriff’s Department that they believe there is a limit on how long annuitants can work.  Language says 960 

hours in a year.  Discussion taking place that law enforcement will be exempt with everyone else being two years maximum. 

 

Kurt Howard will be holding a social security type workshop in the next month. 

 

When you are retired but working as an annuitant SCDSA picks up the cost of legal defense insurance if you have a CCW.  If you 

are not working and have a CCW there is no legal defense coverage.  You can join the Fraternal Order of Police and have the  

coverage for approximately $50.00.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:    
Range Day will be Wednesday, May 22, 2019.  Lunch will be pre-paid.  You can pay Kathy at the luncheons in March or April or 

mail her a check for $15.00 at 711Club, 640 Bercut Dr,  Sacramento, CA 95811. You need a current SSD to shoot. 

 

Larry Jarvis presented John Woodhouse with a donut scepter for his new position as president.  Larry has also updated G.O. 13/05 

Issuance of Retirement ID Credentials and Retiree CCW Authorizations on our website and the forms that go along with it. 

He will also be updating the information for upcoming speakers: March - Eric Stern SCERS, CEO; April – Range Master or  

representative. 

Judy Denton attended the Law Enforcement Chaplaincy graduation ceremony for new chaplains.  Frank Russel announced his 

retirement.   

Code 9 Officer Needs Assistance is a show available on Amazon to rent or buy that has officers describing situations they came 

across in the line of duty.  SSD Warren Gray and Gordon Smith are in the program. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:57 p.m. Free lunches for March 2019 were won by Sue Johnson, Larry Jarvis and Margaret Madrigal. 

 

Next meeting: March 13, 2019 at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr, Sacramento. 

 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary. 



Next Meeting  -  March 13th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

March 7th 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 
nigust@hotmail.com 
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Any Beneficiary Changes ? 
 

If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update the your 

Information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 

Member’s name: 

 

Beneficiary’s name: 

 

Relationship: 

 

Beneficiary's address: 

 

Beneficiary’s phone number: 

 

Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 

Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

 

If interested: 

 

Please contact Larry Jarvis 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

